   CBJ DOCKS & HARBORS BOARD

OPERATIONS COMMITTEE MEETING MINUTES
                                                          For Tuesday, September 15, 2009
I. Call to Order 

Chair Ms. Jebe called the Operations Committee Meeting to order at 5:00 p.m.
at the Aurora Harbor Office.

II.
Roll Call 
The following Committee Members were present: Mr. Etheridge, Ms. Jebe, Mr. Wostmann, Mr. Williams, and Mr. Jardell.
Also in attendance were the following:  Mr. Stone – Port Director, and Mr. Benner – Harbormaster.
III.
Approval of Agenda.

MOTION by Mr. Etheridge:  ASK UNANIMOUS CONSENT TO APPROVE THE AGENDA AS PRESENTED.
The motion passed without objection.
IV.
Public Participation on Non-Agenda Items. 

There was no public participation.
 V.
Approval of Previous Meeting Minutes.

Ms. Jebe said there are some changes to the August 18, 2009 minutes. All the motions should have been made by Mr. Wostman instead of Mr. Williams as Mr. Williams was the Chair of the Committee and he should not make any direct motions.

Mr. Wostman said he had another amendment to Item # 8 on the Staff and Member Reports. The second paragraph from the bottom, “Jeff said the new joint will fit”. Mr. Wostman said the word joint should be replaced with lift. 

MOTION by Mr. Etheridge:  ASK UNANIMOUS CONSENT TO APPROVE THE 

AUGUST 18, 2009 OPERATIONS COMMITTEE MEETING MINUTES AS AMENDED.

The motion passed without objection.

VI.
Items for Action.


1.  Nordic Tug Charters Homeport Request.

Mr. Stone said that the Nordic Tug Charters people are here today. Mr. Schade, the owner of Nordic Tug Charters, and Mr. Clemmons, is the Operations Manager.
He said that hey have spoken with Mr. Benner and Mr. Stone about staying at the fuel dock and running their business from a permanent location.  
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VI.
Items for Action (cont’d).
Their company has grown over the years and now they have 13 boats. In the summer they have boats coming and going all of the time. Mr. Stone said three years ago the fuel dock was turned back to us from a lease agreement we had in the past.  

Mr. Stone said that he previously had a verbal agreement with Mr. Schade to let them use the fuel dock in the summer time for his business. In exchange, we used their permanent slips in the harbor for our summer hot berthing.  Mr. Stone said the fuel dock had a lot of holes in it and could not be used for hot berthing in the summer. The Nordic Tug Charters Company agreed to fix the fuel dock so they could manage their business from this location.

Mr. Stone said Mr. Schade is here today asking if they could have a formal agreement with the CBJ 
Harbor Department to use or lease the fuel dock as their permanent location. They need to find a stable 
location to run their business from and not have to move every year from one location to another as it makes 
it very difficult to run a business this way. 
Mr. Schade said without a stable location it is difficult to advertise for their business if they do not know where they will be from year to year. He said the company started in 1980 and has been in Juneau for 30 years. They have 13 boats, 11 in Juneau and 2 are in Ketchikan. They would like to grow their business up to 15 or 20 boats. He has an obligation to the third party owners of the Nordic Tug Charters to have a secure location for running their business from. The fuel dock at Aurora harbor has been wonderful and it has been more efficient to have this location. Mr. Schade said they would like to keep this location 
if possible or find a more a more suitable location in Juneau. The business may have to move to Ketchikan 
instead of running it from Juneau. He said they have purchased 2100 feet of water front property in Ketchikan. They are building 150 feet of moorage slips down there in case their company can not find a permanent location in Juneau. The Nordic Tug Charters Company has generated about 60 to 70 thousand dollars a year of revenue in Juneau. 

Mr. Etheridge asked if they are looking for permanent moorage.  Mr. Schade said they are asking for a 
permanent location for the business.

Mr. Wostman asked if they are looking for a location to consolidate their vessels from and to also have 
some upland space for a storage facility or a small operational office for their business.


He said that it would be nice to have one location for all vessels all year round and a building structure to 
run the business out of. This way they are not moving every few years from different locations.


Mr. Schade said the Harbor Department staff has been very helpful in accommodating their business every 
year. They appreciate all the help and would like to stay in Juneau if they can find a good location.

Mr. Etheridge asked if they had a proposal for a specific location they think would work best?

Mr. Benner said a long term situation would be the Norway Point area.  We could lease some of the

area for a building structure. He said the Norway Point Float would be a good float for them with 10-15 boats but it would need some dredging and it will need to have water and electricity going to that float. There is also a 10 x 40 shed between Maritime Hydraulics & UAS that could be available for storage.
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VI.
Items for Action (cont’d). 
Mr. Schade said that he is concerned about the weather conditions at Norway Point. He has heard that the weather can be bad at Norway Point during the winter. He said they are considering all of their options.

Further discussion followed among all the Committee Members.

Mr. Etheridge suggested passing this item on to the next Harbor Board Meeting for further discussion.

2.  Permanent Domestic Water Hook-ups.
Mr. Stone said the Harbor Department would like to enforce the water hook ups. 
We have been noticing that some of the harbor patrons are hooking up to the water system permanently during the winter months when it is very cold out, so their water lines do not freeze. The Harbor Department would like to post signs stating that no one is allowed to hook up to water permanently. We would have specific times posted when they may use the water.
Mr. Stone said houseboat patrons use the continuous water hooked up during the winter months. 
The patrons who do not have a back flow devise set up in their houseboats will need to purchase
the system and have it installed. Mr. Etheridge said that the live aboard fee includes water and garbage. The ordinance for our water usage does not allow anyone to hook up permanently. The Harbor Department has been charged thousands of dollars to repair breaks in the water lines when they freeze.
3.   Winter Maintenance at Horton Parking Lot.

Ms. Jebe asked if we have been plowing this lot in the past. Mr. Benner said we keep it open and plow in the winter time.  This lot is located across the street from Squires Rest. 

It is mostly used for long term parking for patrons in the summer while boats are out fishing. In the winter we have a couple of fishermen who store their vehicles in the lower lot for a month or two while out of town. 

Mr. Benner said it is costly to maintain this lot in the winter. If the business owners would like us to continue plowing this winter we should charge them. If they decide not to have us plow then we could 

post signs that the parking lot will be closed for winter and barricade the lot. 

Ms. Jebe asked if we have closed it in previous years. Mr. Benner said this will be the first year to close it. 

Mr. Wostman asked if they hired a private contractor to plow for us could it become an issue since it 

 is a city lot and we are paying a contractor to plow it.

Mr. Benner said he does not know and will check with Mr. Scott, the Coordinator for the CBJ Streets Department.
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VI. 
Items for Action (cont’d).
4.   Recreational Vehicle Designated Parking Space Management in Douglas.

Mr. Benner said this is a designated RV parking lot. It has not been utilized that much


this summer. We have had a few people staying there but we do not charge for this.


Mr. Wostman asked if there was water and electricity available. Mr. Stone said there are no amenities


for the RV users although they can use the CBJ Maintenance Building water hookup across the street to have both water and there is a pump out facility for their RV’s. 


Mr. Benner said he would like to clean this lot up and have it available for recreational vehicle parking for a longer term than three days and the be able to charge for it. Then we would not have people leaving their boat trailers and abandoned vehicles in this area. 


Mr. Williams suggested we should have a limit of time for people to park there. We should send out a letter or memo to our CBJ patrons to let them know that we will be charging for the use of the recreational vehicle parking lot in Douglas.


Mr. Benner said we will be putting up better signs by the road, so people would know where the recreational vehicle lot is located. Then we should start charging for the use of this facility as CBJ does have an ordinance for overnight camping. He said according to this ordinance people can not camp with in the City of Juneau and then with us charging a fee then they could. We would need to have the signs indicate no tents would be allowed only vehicles. Mr. Benner said now we own three camp sites one located at Echo Cove and now these two recreational vehicle sites in Douglas.
VII.
Items for information/Discussion.

1.  Impounded Boat Update.


Mr. Benner said we are in an impound process to clean up the harbors of the abandoned boats that are in arrears.  We are trying to get a lot of these boats impounded so that we can get rid of them and clean up the past due accounts. He said there are some boats that are pretty nice and then there are some that just need to be destroyed.

Mr. Benner said there is a process we have to go through in order to impound these boats. First we


send out a 72 hour notice which gives the patron 72 hours to pay their bill in full. When we do not


have any response, then  we send out a impound letter informing the patron that on a certain date 


their boat will be impounded. If we do not hear anything from them by the specific date on the 


letter, we impound their boat which means we chain it to the dock on the main float by our office.


2. Problem Boat Management Update.

Mr. Benner said we had a boat at Norway Point that a gentleman was living on without consent and we

were informed that this gentleman was giving alcohol to minors. We have fixed this issue and we should not have this type of situation happen again. We seem to have problem’s with the homeless people trying to live on the boats that are impounded whether they are located in the harbors or if we keep them on land.
CBJ DOCKS & HARBORS BOARD

OPERATIONS COMMITTEE MEETING MINUTES
September 15, 2009

Page 5

VII.
Items for information/Discussion (cont’d).

Mrs. Lewis is an elderly lady who has been financially abused by her son Bruce Lewis. The State of 


Alaska is helping Mrs. Lewis with her financial situation so that she may stay at the Pioneer Home.


Mr. Benner said The State of Alaska will be signing over the Green Lantern vessel to the Docks and Harbors Department.

Then we will have Trucano Construction dispose of the boat. We want Mrs. Lewis to be free and clear of any financial responsibility to do with this boat. Everyone agreed this was a great idea.

The vessel Victoria Marie is a different process and is going back up for public auction. The auction is scheduled to be in October for most of these impounded vessels. We currently have a contract with Trucano Construction to dispose of the vessels that we can not auction due to condition.


3.  Water Leak Management Update.

Mr. Stone said we have talked with Dick Behrends of Behrends Mechanical. He has looked at the


Douglas and Harris harbors and has said he can get a pressure reducing valve in the existing vaults.

Mr. Stone said Mr. Behrends is putting together a estimate for the cost and believes it will be a

relatively a low cost. He said Mr. Behrends will have a proposal for the next Harbor Board meeting. 

Then we can get these two harbors down to a 100 PSI. Once the water pressure is fixed this should take care of at least 90% of the blow outs of the lines. 
Mr. Stone added that for the Aurora Harbor we would need a proposal as there would be a building that would need to be built for the water equipment to be installed


Further discussion followed among the Committee Members

4.   Harbor Operations Update.


Mr. Benner said on October 1, 2009 we would be switching over to the electronic crane keys.  He said the feedback for the Commercial Loading Facility has been wonderful.  Allen Marine has been having a little difficulty getting their four wheel drive vehicles up the ramp when unloading.

Mr. Benner said that we have been clearing a lot of the waitlist for permanent slips. We are also getting ready for winter hot berthing. 
Mr. Wostman asked if lights on the docks are burning out and Mr. Benner replied that we are going through and replacing them and we are also replacing the heat tapes on the water lines and preparing the docks for winter weather. 

VIII. 
Staff & Member Reports.


There were none.
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IX.
Committee Administrative Matters.


There were none.

X.
Adjournment.


MOTION by Mr. Etheridge:  ASK UNANIMOUS CONSENT TO ADJOURN THE SEPTEMBER 15, 2009 OPERATIONS COMMITTEE MEETING.


The motion passed without objection


The meeting was adjourned at 6:30 p.m.

.
